NOTICE OF REPEAL OF TOWN OF WATERBURY ORDINANCE REGARDING ACT 250 REVIEW DESIGNATION

The Selectboard of the Town of Waterbury does hereby ordain:

Pursuant to the provisions of 10 V.S.A. § 6001(3)(A)(iii); 24 V.S.A. Chapter 59, including but not limited to 24 V.S.A. §§ 1971(a), 1972 and 1976; 24 V.S.A. § 2292, and other such general enactments as may be material thereto, the Town of Waterbury Ordinance Regarding Act 250 Review Designation, adopted on January 10, 2013, is hereby repealed in its entirety.

Approved on the 17th day of January, 2022.

TOWN OF WATERBURY SELECTBOARD

Mark Frier, Chair

Michael Bard

Dani Kalimann

Chris Viens, Vice Chair

Katie Martin

The Repeal of the Town of Waterbury Ordinance Regarding Act 250 Review Designation shall become effective on March 18, 2022, unless a petition signed by not less than 5% of the qualified voters of the Town of Waterbury requesting a Town meeting vote on the question of disapproving the repeal of the Ordinance is filed with the Waterbury Town Clerk on or before March 2, 2022. Full text of the Town of Waterbury Ordinance Regarding Act 250 Review Designation may be found at the Waterbury Town Clerk's Office, 28 North Main Street, Waterbury, VT 05676 or at:

https://www.waterburyvt.com/fileadmin/files/Ordinance files/Ordinance Regarding Act 250 Review Designation - Town of Waterbury.pdf.

For more information, contact:

Stephen Lotspeich
Planning & Zoning Director & Zoning Administrator
Town of Waterbury
28 N. Main St., Suite 1
Waterbury, VT 05676
(802) 244-1012
slotspeich@waterburyvt.comwww.waterburyvt.com